BILL SHEFFIELD, GOVERNOR

STATE CSU COORDINATOR 2600 DENALI STREET, SUITE 700 ANCHORAGE, ALASKA 99503-2798 PHONE: (907) 274-3528

## OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET DIVISION OF GOVERNMENTAL COORDINATION

July 18, 1986

Ms. Anna Phillip Consistency Review Officer Cenaliulriit Coastal Management District P.O. Box 1169 Bethel, AK 99559

Dear Anna:

As we discussed on the telephone yesterday, the proposed consistency finding for the final Togiak Comprehensive Conservation Plan (CCP) will not reflect Cenaliulriit's comments of June 27, 1986 regarding reindeer herding. This is due to concern that the policies identified in your comments (5.1, 5.3, and 8.1) do not adequately support Cenaliulriit's position on reindeer herding. However, the Department of Fish and Game has suggested that the state request clarification from the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service on the circumstances under which reindeer herding would be allowed in the refuge. This request will be part of the draft state comments on the Togiak CCP which will be distributed to state agencies and coastal districts for review within the next two weeks. These comments are not tied to coastal consistency, but are authorized under the Alaska National Interest Lands Conservation Act (ANILCA) and the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA).

Please call me if you have questions about this.

I hope your trip yesterday went well!

Sincerely,

Michelle Sydeman CSU Coordinator

cc: Marianne See, ADF&G, Anchorage Barbara Sheinberg, DGC, Juneau